
  ARUNDEL COURT PRIMARY ACADEMY  

& NURSERY 
 
 
 

 

Headteacher:  Miss K Stocks B.Ed (hons), NPQH         Deputy Headteachers: Mrs  A P Venugopal M.Ed, NPQH 
             Mrs K Dixon B.Ed (hons), NPQSL 
  
 
 
 
 

Fyning Street      Landport, Portsmouth       PO1 1FG arundeli@arundelcourt.com     
Tel: (023) 9282 4893    www.arundelcourt.com 

Make a difference. Be outstanding. 

 

 
 

 

18th January 2022 

 

Dear Parent/Carers 

 

 

I am sure you are aware of the outbreak of COVID-19 and the increase in the number of confirmed cases in 

Year 2 classes.  

 

In order to keep the staff and children safe, the Year 2 classes will be working as a year group for this week 

and possibly next. This means, the Year 2 children will have lunch as a year group and play outside in a 

designated area, the year group staff will deliver all interventions and unfortunately, there will be no after 

school clubs for Year 2 children including the nurture sessions.  

  

This has not been a decision we have taken lightly, but one that was necessary due to significant difficulties 

with covering staff absence should the virus spread amongst our staff and children. We also strongly 

recommend that your child take a lateral flow device (LFD) test every day for the next 7 days.  

 

Thank you for your support in this matter. 

 

 

Yours sincerely 

 
Karen Stocks (Ms) 

Headteacher  
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